VASFAA Winter Board Meeting
February 10, 2014
Attendees: Ashley, Tarik, Biz, Margaret, Katie, Paul, Brian, Patrice, Lisa T, Lisa B, 
Rick Gardner and Kesha Wilson

No Old Business!
New Business:
Jane Saladin original secretary for VASFAA, email Ashley and asked if she could attend the Spring Conference. They consented to pay for their own travel etc. Ashley wanted to know what should we charged a founding member and if she does come we should recognize her.  Lisa Branson ask will we be willing to extend this courtesy to all other retirees. We are in agreement that we will waive the conference fee and Ashley will work with Tarik concerning meals.  

Katie Garlow Non-Conference: Spring work hop March 6, since it is spring break Catering is taken care of similar to last years set up. Presenters were confirming however they backed out. Working to confirm new speakers.  Needing verification, a group from DC to talk about. 

Shaune Conference: Has a draft agenda. Had initially 4 conference calls
Karen McCarthy opening session, Greg Martin, Lisa, Biz, Lee, and Katie will work with suggestions provided. Concern with Casino night because it is a little expensive, but everyone appears to be on board. Ashley asked to have a session reserved for Rachel Cavanaugh to do a session for Veterans and it is noted that there is a session being don for SASFAA that is great.  Ashley noted to recognize Sammy Redd from VCAN and Whitney Gersherwitz with VACRO to speak at the end of the sessions to speak about their organizations and their titles.  Charity for this year’s conference: Ashley reached out to Stephanie Clements to see if a fund was set up for Donna Taylor. The school has been directing contribution to the American Cancer Society. Brian De Young noted to honor the wishes Margaret agreed.  The contributions can be made in memory of Donna or whom ever they wish for those who did not know Donna.

Biz stated for all the donations that have been made to SUE D. Ross. It was asked to put it on the website. Lisa stated it is a great thing to do just need to know where to post it. It was agreed to post on the homepage. We can do a memorial page to honor of all members who have pasted. Bill Miller past president of VASFAA in the 70’s has passed.

Committee Reports:

President Report: 
Since Attended SASFAA Fall Board Meeting Nov 1 and in December attended VCAN and VACRO. She presented on loan repayment for VCAN and Federal Update. 1/31/14 was apart o an executive around table with SCHEV. Discussion on how demographics are changing along with declining graduation rates. 
Good discussion and the next meeting for what the process will be to start in March.  Participated in monthly Dep Ed conference calls our goal is to increase by 4% this is 15,000.   She is ready for MAY


Lisa T Strategic plan: it is still via and relevant with P&P.  1. Utilize electronic social networks to get people excited (see below) 2. Complete an annual review of the association’s financial practices.  (Committee to develop a plan for review)
Tarik states that we can do more for especially with posting pictures via twitter and Face Book. Put all events such as the guidance counselor workshop.  Trishawn stated that it would fall under public relations and electronic services to post about the event. Lisa stated Kylie but it, post. Ashley noted that we should have a social media calendar for posting. Work on connecting with ACCESS to keep tem current on Financial Aid.  Look into DOMA regulation changes etc.  Margaret: Do we wish to offer a discount to membership and/or conference attendance Brian noted that this is something that we need to consider.
Patrice is to work on another level for conference.
Tarik made note that the cost would be different each year and cost of counselors,

Site Selection Vera Riddick: The important piece would be. Choices were really between the Renaissances for VASFAA Conference 2015. For the Marriott we would not pay for the meeting rooms and vendors are not charged for boxes but no more than 4 and will be taken 2 days prior. Prices at Marriott are non beatable, however parking was the issue and since parking is run by the city it would be $14 a night verse $19 a night. Vera also noted that the different hotels stated if we did a Thursday- Saturday the rates would be cheaper also.  We also looked at other dates for the VASFAA Conference. The other hotels visited were the Westin and the Newport News Marriott was great but did not offer any amenities.
Transitional Board meeting options is Smith Mountain Lake Resort and the Mariners Landing Resort.  Could not give Audio Visual.
Paul moved to have the accept the Marriott with amending shifting the 10 days on Saturdays and Margaret second noting that the persons that are signing this contract are not eligible for Marriott’s rewards program.

Secretary with Archives Kesha: Nothing to report from Holly Rison and myself.

Margaret Nominations and Elections: I was excused due to nominations. By-laws; Margaret is still searching for information on who won the awards for the previous year 2012-2013 for the PNP. She is asking for information from old memos and notes but there is nothing to report. She stated that she would check with Holly.

We officially took a break at 10:49 a.m. for our tour and to allow board members to check out 



Business meeting was resumed at over lunch at noon.

 Treasurer Biz and Rick:  Current Cash flow: immediate 122,000+, Checking account is 13,146.45, Reserve funds 41,094.72 VERP Funding 68,062.00, New Century 37,543.00 and Sue D Ross is $7, 518.00. Vern will have for the next board meeting.  
 Rick noted that there is a gap in membership 220 members that have not renewed their membership. We have two platinum sponsors for the conference and they are Great Lakes and ECMC. Gold Sponsorships are First Marble Head, Wells Fargo, PNC, Sallie Mae, FIA, and American Student Assistant.  Email received from Bobby to have a motion for VASFAA to pay the Stipend of the Super Saturday.  Biz noted that no deadline dates have been given for VASFAA News Letters. Lisa noted that she did check and they did reference with the vendors on News Letters.

Lisa B News letter: We were able to publish a fall newsletter and are currently working toward a spring letter. Please send ideas and articles to Kesha Woodous. We have blogged for November, looking to have one for conference and non-conference.  We had a successful blog for veterans. She and Kylie are trying to get something going in appreciation for volunteers. She reached out to Paula Fisher for some assistance on electronic services. Jane Moore wants to work on redeveloping the website. Will update board reports for this and all other meetings.

Paul:  He has spoken with Casey and at this time we have eight development partners for this conference we had eleven last year. Email reminders are going out. Nothing from F.O.C.U.S., there is a hill visit planned for later this month.

Bryan membership awareness etc: Past awareness CACGP provide stipends for the events. There is no funding from CACGP to fund the stipend.  It was stated that ECMC sent 100.00 stipend gift cards to the 63 sites that participated in super Saturday. No communication back from Paula Craw. The question is whether or not we could reimburse ECMC for the 6300.00 for the stipends. Ashley noted that this would be an every year thing of whether we would approve and pay or not. Biz noted that what every VASFAA does it needs to be a line item, budgeted and voted on going forward.  She noted that this event has almost become an ECMC and not a VASFAA event.  Brian emailed Fairfax community college they had 35 as appose to the normal count of 100+. Ashley noted the ECMC wants to fund this in the future.
Brian states that he is not in support of the reimbursement. Brian will follow-up on any receipts presented.  Ashley has asked that we table the stipend vote until we look at the reserves.  All agreed.
Brian noted that moving awareness goes along with the vice President’s position. Having a Vice President who focuses on membership only would help with this. He also noted to look at awareness it self and where it would fall. This would be a new position.  Margaret noted that SASFAA does something like this and this position is almost a board level position. This position would be one to two years at most. 

Tarik and Vera asked if we could approve transition site Margaret moved to approve the Smith Mountain Lake upon final contract received and Paul second. All agreed
Motion made by Biz to adjourn the meeting at 1:06 pm and Brian second. Al agreed
The Winter Board meeting was officially adjourned at 106
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